TO: Blount County Commissioners

“Lenne u-’s“‘"
FROM: Jeff Headrick /H/
Blount County
Highway Dept.
Jeff Headrick

Blount County Highway Superintendent

RE: Requesting Insurance Reimbursement Transfer from Fund Balance Superintendent
1227 McArthur Rd

DATE: July 27, 2023 Maryville, TN 37807
(865) 982-4652

Blount County Highway Department has received a reimbursement from

Progressive Auto Insurance following traffic signal box damages. These

damages were caused by vehicle accidents at William Blunt Drive in February

2023. Blount County Highway Department has paid all invoices from the vendor
following the repair of the signals. We are requesting the reimbursement funds

of $32,208.00 be transferred to the Highway Department’s expenditure line for “Other
Contracted Services” to cover paid invoices and update the signal’s infrastructure.




